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The Affordable Housing Committee of the Town of Fairfield held a special meeting via 
Zoom on Tuesday, July 20, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: Steve Grathwohl; Carrie Makover; Heather Dubrosky; Nancy Lyons; Helene 
Daly 
 
ABSENT: Cindy Sammarco; Joanne Csonka 

 
ALSO: Mark Barnhart, Director of Community and Economic Development; Glenn 
Chalder, Planimetrics; Carla Miklos, Operation Hope; members of the public 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER: Mr. Grathwohl called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. He said if 
time permits the Committee would entertain questions from non-members attending 
tonight’s meeting. 
 
MINUTES: A motion to accept the minutes of the June 9, 2021 meeting held via Zoom 
was made by Ms. Makover and seconded by Ms. Lyons. The motion was unanimously 
approved.  
 
AFFORDABLE HOUSING PLAN UPDATE 
 
Mr. Chalder said that the Town had received 1167 responses to the housing survey. Mr. 
Chalder reviewed a summary of the survey findings. He noted that a high number of 
respondents had lived in town for over 20 years.  He also noted that the vast majority of 
survey respondents owned single-family homes. The greatest housing needs as 
expressed by survey respondents were for housing for lower income elderly and the 
disabled. There was interest in detached accessory development units and the 
possibility to convert single-family homes to two family dwellings. The most responses 
were received from the 34-54 age group. Mr. Chalder noted that he had attached 
verbatim comments submitted in response to several open ended questions, which he 
had attempted to group by category for ease of reading. 
 
Mr. Chalder said he had created a spreadsheet to aid in evaluating different aspects of 
the report. He suggested that Committee members review the document in preparation 
for the next meeting. Members discussed the importance of being able to provide in-
person workshops this fall. 
 
Mr. Chalder will provide a final copy of the survey results to Mr. Barnhart for 
dissemination.   



 
 
SPECIAL GUEST; CARLA MIKLOS, OPERATION HOPE 
 
Ms. Miklos said she appreciated the opportunity to work with the AHC on redeveloping 
the Durrell Drive property. She noted State assistance which enabled OH to purchase 
and renovate the property to address long-standing maintenance related issues. The 
four rental units will be deed-restricted for at least 40 years. Operation Hope seeks to 
provide affordable, supportive housing opportunities throughout town.  OH seeks to do 
so in ways that complement and augment existing neighborhoods.  She spoke about 
their positive development of property on Jarvis Court and said they were always 
looking for new opportunities. Ms. Miklos stressed the importance of being able to act 
quickly when opportunities present themselves, and noted that perhaps the HTF could 
aid Operation Hope by providing assistance in this area. Mr. Grathwohl commented that 
sometimes renovation dollars go farther that new construction funds. 
 
Ms. Miklos mentioned that in the latest state budget, housing and homelessness were 
ignored. A consortium of organizations is working now to see if some of the federal 
funds coming to the state can be directed toward these needs 
 
PARKVIEW COMMONS 
 
Mr. Barnhart said that the Town has closed on 3 of the 4 units approved for purchase.  
He is in talks with two other property owners who have an interest in selling. He is 
working on a request for qualifications/proposals to identify development partners or the 
project.  
 
ACCESORY DWELLING UNITS 
 
Ms. Makover has spoken with TPZ staff on how they are handling inquiries regarding 
the recent changes to the ADU regulations. She stressed the need for planning tools to 
introduce the concept to the public. An October workshop seemed reasonable.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Mr. Barnhart said that the moratorium count under CGS 8-30g had changed little from 
the prior month. The application for 5545 Park Avenue was refiled as a set aside 
development application under CGS 8-30g.  He had updated the spreadsheet to reflect 
the change and increased unit count. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
The owner of the Ridgeley Avenue property is seeking some assistance to build a 
duplex. She would need a variance as the lot is undersized for such a dwelling.  
 



Mr. Barnhart said he is expecting a formal application for a 26-unit set aside 
development on Beacon Square (8-30g). 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:52 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is Wednesday, August 
11, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Gretchen Goethner 
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